[bookmark: _GoBack]Academic Technology Advisory Council Minutes
Monday, February 22, 2016
Barge 304, 2:00-3:00

Attendees:  	Josh Welsh, Christopher Schedler, Dan Matthews, Gregory Harvill, Yvonne Chueh, Zebulin Evelhoch, Ping Fu, Lindsey Brown, Natalie Lupton, Michael Moon, Melanie Palm, Roy Knox, Bill Thelen
Absent:            	Anne Cubilie, Gene Shoda, Koko Wu, Laura Portolese Dias
I. Review of meeting minutes 1/25/16
a. M. Moon moved to approve minutes, G. Harvill seconded, minutes approved as amended. 

II. Information Items
a. Task force Updates
i. Faculty 180
1. CAH is doing NTT evaluations on March 25, will include Fall and Winter Quarters, language in the CBA gives flexibility.
2. Spring Quarter won’t be included, has to be current year evaluating, which leaves Spring out.
3.  Going to set up workflows for groups, which should not affect user experience.
4. Going to write a survey to find out what people like and dislike bout Faculty 180, then doing a usability test in Spring.
ii. Distance Education
1. RFP out from IS for different consulting services, meeting next week to review, the vendor list would be the ones who we would go to regarding upgrading DE classrooms with new technology.
(a) Question whether we can solicit bids from a vendor that is not on the WIPPE list.
Action: T. Short will determine WIPPE list vendors. 
b. EISC Update
i. Heard from L. Brown on review of 25 Live project, there were issues with policy that needed to be addressed in terms of scheduling.
1. Two phases have been implemented, also looking at implementing scheduling department controlled spaces, calendaring, and notifications with 25 Live.
2. Question of whether 25 Live can be linked up with Outlook’s scheduling.
3. Discussed hosted solution vs software solution, ended up going with hosted solution as it was more cost effective. 
4. Discussed having policies in place prior to implementation that would have helped.
5. Conference services has homegrown service that they are using for event scheduling, discussed at what point they would be incentivized to move over to the enterprise system so that everyone is on the same system.  
ii. MyCWU New UI
1. Received demo on new MyCWU which attempts to resolve issues with current MyCWU, such as the amount of links, confusing navigation, and an unintuitive layout.
(i) Looking at adding a faculty tab.
2. Doing usability testing on it, they will come present it to ATAC.
iii. Student Tech Fee
1. Gave funding to library to order 50 replacement laptops for checkout which were last replaced in 2010, $74,000 total.
2. Talked about having all areas on campus that checkout laptops, Library, SURC, and MEC work together on replacement plan to have an overall campus context and scheduling for when equipment should be replaced.
3. Continuing to survey labs to see the state which they are in.
4. Funding for college scheduler was tabled until feedback is received from initial 1-year pilot.
5. Created stickers through Public Affairs that will be put on equipment that the tech fee has funded.
iv. BTAC
1. Approved request from Financial Aid to upgrade campus loan collector module as the current module was end of life.
2. New icons in MyCWU advisee list.
3. REC Center is investigating replacement system for membership that will ideally be implanted in Summer.
c. IS Update
i. Will start seeing change reports every two weeks, which will include PeopleSoft and other IS changes.
ii. Wi-Fi
1. 9 new access points went up in the common area in the SURC.
2. Wendell Hill is having issues still, going to go in prior to Spring Break to add up to 50 more access points.
iii. First marketing message for email change will go out this week, with a subsequent message prior to the last change.
1. March 18 is when the switch will occur, will include alumni emails.
iv. McConnell sound system was completed.
Action: G. Harvill will determine if the email change affect the way the library pulls student emails from PeopleSoft, or data in the Drupal system.
III. Suggestions for future agenda items
a. Discussed EAB and the use of its information regarding faculty, classes and sizes, and comparing institutions of similar size with the same programs. 
Action: J. Welsh will contact Mark De Guzman to have them come present the new MyCWU.
Action: J. Welsh will get in touch with J. Hernandez regarding a presentation on EAB.
IV. Other Items
a. Discussed the required online training email that is sent out that states students are required to complete a 2 and a half hour class.
i. Students receive daily emails if they haven’t completed the survey, comes from Student Success and the Wellness Center.
1. State law regarding Title IX for students to be trained on these issues.
ii. Discussed Campus Clarity which states it cannot guarantee their services are free from viruses or will not be hacked.
Next Meeting:
Monday, March 7, 2016
Barge 304, 2:00-3:00
